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welcome back to term 4 

Kindergarten 2020 Information Session 

Parents and Carers of children enrolling their child into Kindergarten 2020 are invited to attend our 
Kindergarten information session- October 22nd 9:15-10:45. There will be an opportunity to meet and hear 
from the Principal, the Link Up Teacher and Kindergarten teachers. You will also get to see a Kindergarten 
Writing and Reading lesson in action with a visit to a Kindergarten classroom. There will be information stalls 
to enquire about enrolment information, speech therapy, bus passes, school banking, learning support, the 
Forbes North Public School P and C, Kitchen/Garden, Scripture and Ethics. Morning tea will also be provided. 

We hope to see you there. 

http://www.forbesnth-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


FROM THE PRINCIPAL….. 

Welcome back to all students and families for term 4. I hope you all enjoyed the holiday break! Undoubtedly, 
this will be a very busy term with lots of events happening as we head into our final term for the year. This 
term can often be known as our ‘busiest term’ but can also be the most rewarding.  Please ensure you are 
checking the calendar in the newsletter, Facebook and on the app to ensure you are kept up to date as there 
will be lots happening. 

This term, Students in Kindergarten, Year 1 & 2 will be participating in Gymnastics lessons as part of the 
Personal development, Health and PE curriculum, which I’m sure the students will find very exciting. Year 3-
6 will participate in swimming lessons this term for Sport, which will commence in Week 3. A more detailed 
note will go home with students about both these events.  

Mr McAlister is currently on Long service leave and will return in Week 2.   
Have a great week! 
 
Bobbie Fliedner 
Principal (Relieving) 
 

Teddy Bear’s Picnic - Dance Troupe Reminder 

The senior and junior dance troupes will be performing THIS SATURDAY 19th October at 
Lions Park for the Teddy Bears Picnic. They will be performing at 11:30am. Students will 
need to arrive at 11am at the Forbes North tent in costume. Seniors can collect their costume 
from school on Friday.  

If there are any questions please feel free to contact the school office. 

Thank you 
Mrs Welsh 

 

 
Thank you Lin Samson and Laurinda Ray for your donation of 
books for the library. 
 

book club 
 

Check out the latest book club edition. It’s a great opportunity to start buying for 

Christmas. This latest edition has a bonus Christmas gift section. Orders due by Friday 

1st November (week 3). There are a variety of 

books for under $10. What a bargain!!!! 

 
BANDANNA DAY 
Bandanna Day is being held Friday 25th October (week 
2). Bandanna’s are available to purchase from the 
school office, they are $5 each. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiulabvmJ3lAhUBb30KHdGrBvYQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=%2Furl%3Fsa%3Di%26rct%3Dj%26q%3D%26esrc%3Ds%26source%3Dimages%26cd%3D%26ved%3D2ahUKEwimgpHomJ3lAhXCTX0KHVfMBhgQjRx6BAgBEAQ%26url%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fwww.canteen.org.au%252Fdonate%252Fsupport-bandanna-day%252F%26psig%3DAOvVaw0naGds3rI981Wa1QkgT8_N%26ust%3D1571192070852395&psig=AOvVaw0naGds3rI981Wa1QkgT8_N&ust=1571192070852395


 



Eggs and Ham with Toa� 

Ingredients:                                                              

4 eggs      

1 teaspoon butter (for cooking) 

¼ cup milk 

Pinch of salt 

Pinch of pepper 

2 strands chives                                      

2 slices ham 

3 slices of bread for toast 

Extra butter (for toast) 

 

Method: 

1 Break each egg into small bowl to check that it is OK to use (one at a time). 

2 If the egg is OK, place it into a larger bowl. 

3 Add a pinch of salt and a little pinch of pepper. 

4 Whisk the eggs until frothy. 

5 Chop the chives into very little pieces. 

6 Add the milk and chives to the eggs and mix well. 

7 Chop the ham into small pieces and leave to the side. 

8 Put the teaspoon of butter in the frypan and heat on low heat. 

9 Helpers - once the butter has melted, add the ham to the pan and allow to fry for 

about 30 seconds. 

10 Helpers - add the egg mix to the pan. 

11 Using a wooden spoon, stir the egg mix gently over moderate heat until eggs are set. 

12 Put slices of bread into the toaster and toast. 

13 Helpers to remove toast from the toaster. 

14 Spread a little butter onto the toast, and cut in half. 

Serve a litle scrambled egg on plate, with toa� on the side. (Ea� �udent to have half a piece of toa� and a 
spoonful of egg). 

 

 

 

 



term 4 sport 

This term will be another busy term for sport at Forbes North. Starting Friday Week 2, the Jr classes will each 
get to go Parkes PCYC to participate in Gymnastics lessons and play a variety of court sports. Kindergarten 
will start off in week 2, with Yr 2 in week 4 and finally Yr 1 in Week 6. Please return the permission note sent 
home yesterday to ensure your child attends. 
  
Every year in term 4, the primary students go to the pool for their sport sessions in readiness for the 2020 
swimming carnival. We will have our first swimming for sport session Friday 1st November. Year 3/4 will go 
first at 9.30 with Yr 5/6 attending at 10.15. All students will need to bring swimmers, towels, sunscreen and 
goggles (if needed). Students will come to school as normal in their sports uniform and will get changed into 
their swimmers at school. More information will be sent home early next week. 
  
Later on in the term, all Yr 2 will start their Intensive Swimming Program. This is a 10 day program run by the 
DEC and Forbes schools to help Yr 2 students become water confident and capable swimmers. The program 
offers 45 sports for students in Yrs 3-6 who might also want/need to improve their swimming. If you would 
like your child to participate in the Intensive swimming program (year 3-6) please contact the office. Notes 
will be sent home later in the term. 
  
Danielle McManus 
PSSA/Sports Coordinator 
 

20 KITCHEN LESSON 

2O had a great start back to Term with a kitchen lesson yesterday. The students all 
enjoyed making this yummy meal - perhaps this is something you could cook at 
home? It would make the perfect weekend breakfast!! 

 
 

 



  



What has not changed? 
Schools will continue to enrol students who live in their 
local intake area, regardless of the school’s cap status. 
Enrolment procedures for students accessing particular 
education settings (for example selective schools, distance 
education, specialist support classes for students with 
disability, Intensive English Centres) are not affected by 
the revised policy. 
In schools with available places, there are no changes to 
enrolment rights of siblings of non-local students. Each 
enrolment application is considered on its merits, 
including if siblings currently attend the school. If the 
school is below capacity, out-of-area applications for 
siblings of current students will be given enrolment 
priority. 
Schools will continue to provide families with support and 
advice during the enrolment process, including 
assessment of exceptional and compelling circumstances 
particularly for vulnerable students and their families. 
Schools will also continue to apply the policy fairly and 
consistently using transparent and accountable processes 
when making decisions about enrolment applications. 
Parents have a right of appeal to determine whether the 
stated processes have been applied in a procedurally   
fair manner. 

But what do the changes mean for me? 
What if my child is already enrolled but we do not 
live in that school’s intake area? 
Your child will remain enrolled at the school as the revised 
policy does not affect students already enrolled in NSW 
Government schools. 

We were in area when my child was enrolled 
in the school. The department has since 
changed the school’s boundary and our residence 
is now out of area. I have other children and I 
want them all to go to the same school. 
What are my options? 
At times it is necessary for the department to make 
adjustments to a school’s local enrolment intake area. This 
could mean a family with a child/children already enrolled 
is then outside the local intake area. When this happens, 
the family will still be able to enrol siblings together at the 
school, regardless of whether the school is over the buffer 
or cap. 

I already have a child enrolled as an out-of-area 
student in a NSW Government school. Can I enrol 
my other children at that school too? 
This will depend on the capacity of the school: 
· If the school is not near its buffer, then siblings should 

be able to be enrolled at the school. In fact, siblings of 
students currently enrolled will be prioritised, where 
possible, over other non-local enrolment applications. 

· If the school is nearing its buffer, then the school will 
form a non-local enrolment panel. The panel considers 
non-local enrolment applications when the number of 
non-local applications received exceeds the number of 
places available below the buffer. Again, in this 
instance, siblings of students currently enrolled will be 
prioritised, where possible, over other non-local 
enrolment applications. 

· If the school is at capacity, it will not accept non-local 
enrolment applications unless there are exceptional 
circumstances. 

 
I have already accepted an offer for my child 
to attend a school in 2020 that is not my local 
school. What happens now? 
The enrolment will proceed. Non-local enrolments 
accepted before Term 4 2019 for students starting in 2020 
should not be affected. 

What is the criteria for enrolment in a school that 
is not my local school? 
Schools that are able to accept non-local enrolment 
applications establish a non-local enrolment selection 
panel, if demand exceeds the number of places below the 
school’s buffer. 
Schools are required to make the selection criteria 
available to the school community. 

My circumstances are challenging and I think this 
school is best for my child. We live outside the 
school’s intake area. What should I do? 
We  understand that not everyone’s circumstances are 
the same, and that there are instances where exceptional 
and compelling circumstances will need to be considered. 
If this is the case, you should talk to the principal of your 
local school. 

 

 

Contact 
For general enquiries contact: 1300 679 332 or 
email: DoEinfo@det.nsw.edu.au 
For enrolment enquiries, speak to your local school. 
Find school contact details at: 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going- 
to-a-public-school/finding-a-public-school 

 



 
PBL FOCUS  JNR – Sun safety and looking  

    after belongings. 
                                        SNR – Being responsible in the toilets 

 
 

Class lessons this week will be focusing on an area of need for your child’s 
class. Therefore, the PBL focus for this fortnight will be different for 

Junior and Senior ends. 
Our celebrations tally has been updated.  

 

 What will the next celebration be?   
                                                   Tallies 

Extended Recess 

 
Play at Nelson 

Park 
Open Playground PJ Onesie Day 

Has been 
won…watch this 

space!! 

390 288 915 

 

 

 

 

FORBES NORTH PS ‐ Term 4 2019 
Term 4 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SAT/SUN 
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22 OCT 
9:15am 

Kindergarten 2020 
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Bandanna Day 
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1:30PM Year 6 
Transition FHS 

School 
Performance 

31 OCT 
12:50PM I-Con 

Assembly 
 
 

1 NOV 
 

02
/0

3 
N

O
V 

4 

4 NOV 5 NOV 6 NOV 7 NOV 8 NOV 

09
/1

0 
N

O
V 



 
 

 

 
Class Student of the Week PBL Award Merit Award 

KK Lachlan Hoey Charlotte McClenahan Freya Dumbrell 
Chelsea Ray 

KW Sasha McCarthy Jaiden Hartwig Maddie Hartwig 
Logan Stevenson 

1C Harmonee Johnson Ruby Dumbrell Jaylah Hodge 
Harper O’Malley 

1O Isabel Pearce Logan Godden Lexie Finn 
Oliver Mellon 

2N Naomi Klingner Eliza Hosler Lucia Bilsborough 
Jhaz Nash 

2O Kaileiha Skinner Sarah Hayward Jordy Shaw 
Braxton Hopkins 

3/4K Max Ridge Wade Barter Camley Hapgood 
Karla Osborne 

3J Charlie Newton Ace Hancock Adam Cuskelly 
Saphira Mahoney 

4/5F Noah Skinner Harmony Pout Brooke Gray 
Riley Johnson 

4J Ashton Johansson Aurora Farrelly 
Tallara Antram 
Tyrone Howell 

 

5/6M Katana Mahoney Matty Merritt Halle Rattenbury 
Kayden Griffiths 

5/6P Maddie Tomkinson Jayden Knight Eammon Ryan 
Marnie Blake 

5/6Y Ashton Johnson Zoe Bilsborough Reggie Sharkey 
Callum Ravell 

 
Library 

                  Jett Hayes 
 

Kitchen 
Azariah Pout 

 

 
 

               a topic of choice                                 
designated by the  

classroom teacher. 
 
 



 

WEEK 3 TERM 4  
PERFORMANCE – Wednesday 30th October 2019 

Stimulate those young minds with these 
genuinely amazing illusions.  

How is that possible? 
In these days of pre-recorded, flat screen visual entertainment where 
everything is possible, Alan challenges his audience, right before their eyes 
with illusions that get their young brain cells working, trying to work out what 
actually happened in the seemingly impossible illusions they witness. 

Add to this, lashings of humor, a nautical theme, one wise cracking Toucan 
and Alan’s many years of experience in children’s entertainment and you have 
over 50 minutes of great children’s theatre.  

Far from being just a magic show, Heave Ho Off We Go is a theatrical 
experience in the tradition of the English vaudeville shows of the late 19th and early 20th centuries. Like 
those shows of old, Alan follows a magic segment with a juggling routine and follows that with one of his 
many ventriloquist dolls. One of these is the loveable remote controlled Toucan, which no longer has to 
be operated on the ventriloquist’s arm. 

Heave Ho Off We Go is illusions, juggling, ventriloquism and loads and loads of laughs 

 
Note: Students who have paid the voluntary school contribution fees do not need to 
pay to attend. For students who have not paid the VSC but would like to attend the 
performance it is a set fee of $5.00 and MUST be paid by Monday 28th October.  

 


